
2022 January Membership Meeting 
On January 11, 2022, we had a membership meeting in the Lecture Hall of R.H. Johnson Recreation Center. 
 
The members arrived early to turn in their $10 check for their annual dues and to pick up their 2022 Membership cards. 
 
Next, they used the SCW Rec Center’s new Club Track system for taking attendance. Each member scanned their Rec Card into the 
computerized system which eliminated the need to keep a paper record. 
 
One major agenda item was the approval of spending up to $25,000 to equip the new greenhouse and up to $15,000 to create a Bo-
tanical Garden outside the greenhouse. 
 
The speaker was Tom Shea who taught the members a great deal about citrus trees. He explained many details about the different 
types of citrus and made recommendations on which ones were best for growing in the SCW area. 


